
May 13, 2025 
Addendum No. 03 
File Reference Number: RFP 2025 030 
Title: Engineering Services for Rouyn Noranda Diesel Shop Upgrades 
RE: Clarifications/Questions 

Please refer to the following information / clarifications: 

Item 1: Will Ontario Northland supply a topographical survey of the site? If not must we include 
it in our scope of work? 

Answer: ONTC does not believe that a topographical survey is necessary because the 
renovations that will take place will not be affecting the structure of the building or modifying the 
building footprint. But, if it's mandatory requirement under the Quebec's building regulations 
then the engineering firm will be responsible to provide it. 

Item 2: It is asked to provide new aprons in front of the main garage doors, must we replace the 
existing rails? 

Answer: Consultant will be responsible for the design of the aprons, ONTC will be 
responsible for replacing the rails if needed. 

Item 3: Since we are changing the roof and exterior walls and therefore changing the loads, 
must we include a seismic review of the existing building? 

Answer: If the seismic review is a mandatory requirement under the Quebec's building 
regulations, then yes seismic review must be performed. 

Item 4: Does Ontario Northland have existing structural plans for the foundations and the 
building? 

Answer: Yes, ONTC has the existing structural plans. Please refer to the drawings attached at 
the end of this Addendum. 

Item 5: Will Ontario Northland provide lifting equipment (scissor lift or other) for us to perform 
our survey (roof structure) or must we include this in our fees? 

Answer: No, ONTC will not provide any lifting equipment. 
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Item 6: Please clarify the requirement for the replacement of the interior lighting fixtures in term 
on lighting level and uniformity. 
 
Answer: ONTC replaced some LED fixtures in the shop area, replacing the remaining and the 
inoperative ones with lightful and matching light fixtures is required. 
 
 
Item 7: Please clarify the requirement for the replacement of the exterior lighting fixtures in term 
on lighting level and uniformity. 
 
Answer: Suitable, energy-efficient and low-maintenance exterior lighting shall be provided at 
each man door, overhead door and around the building in a manner to eliminate any dark areas 
on the immediate building perimeter. In addition, the exterior lighting to be automated using 
photocells or other means and to be turned on at low lighting levels only. 
 
 
Item 8: Please confirm that no fire alarm and detection system is existing or required. 
 
Answer: Fire alarm system will not be part of the scope of work. 
 
 
Item 9: Please confirm that emergency lighting needs to be replace and adjust to meet the code 
with new battery lighting fixtures. 
 
Answer: Yes, the emergency lighting needs to be replaced to meet the code with new battery 
lighting fixtures. 
 
 
Item 10: Please clarify the classification required for the equipment install inside the building 
(explosion proof). 
 
Answer: ONTC does not believe that explosion proof equipment is required. However, if 
installing such equipment is a mandatory requirement particularly in the shop area under 
Quebec’s building regulations, then the engineering firm should take this into consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This Addendum hereby forms part of the RFP. 
 
Regards, 
 
Brinda Ranpura 
Procurement Contracts Specialist  
brinda.ranpura@ontarionorthland.ca 
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